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I have been in a same sex relationship for 17 years. My partner and I own a home together and share all financial resources. I have worked as an Australian Public Servant for 15 years, and throughout that time I have contributed to the Public Sector Superannuation Scheme (PSS).

Under that scheme I am unable to name my partner as my spouse or beneficiary.

The PSS Scheme is governed by the Superannuation Act 1990, and its associated rules and regulations.

The legislation determines to whom a benefit would be payable in the event of my death.

In the first instance, benefits would be payable to any eligible spouse and/or eligible children. An eligible spouse is broadly defined as a person who: 

- is of the opposite sex to that of the member; and

- was living in a marital type relationship for a continuous period of three years or more with the member at the time of death. 

The Board of Trustees may declare a person an eligible spouse if that person was living in a marital type relationship for a period of less than three years. In making such a decision, the Board would have to regard any relevant evidence, which could include a marriage certificate, children born from the relationship, financial dependence, and jointly owned property that was the usual place of residence.  

Heterosexual couples who are in defacto marriages are able to claim their partners as eligible spouses after just three years. I am not able to do this for my same sex partner even after a partnership of 17 years and jointly owning our residence.

While I can have my benefits transferred to my estate on my death, which under my Will would then go to my partner, I understand that in such curcumstances taxes would apply that would not have applied in the case of benefits transferring to an eligible spouse.

[Name Withheld]
